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National Capital Squash (NCS)
Executive Committee
Board Minutes

January 10, 2011 (Monday)
Location and Time: Sports Club/LA, 6:45 pm.

Officers Attending: AJ Copeland (VP-Women and Acting President), Hunt Richardson (VP-Tournaments), David Keating (VP-Juniors), Malcolm Jensen (VP-Leagues), Steve Weber (Treasurer) 
Officers not present: Abir Ray (VP-Membership), Srini Guruswami (VP-IT), Munish Sikka (Secretary), Ghirma Meres (Past President)
Others in attendance:
Meherji Madan
Call to Order
A quorum was assembled and the meeting was called to order at approximately 7:00pm.
Approval of the Agenda

Malcolm wished to add two items to the agenda, one action item and one for discussion. A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the agenda as amended. 

Approval of the Minutes

The draft minutes of the NCS Board meeting of Nov 30, 2010 were reviewed. Steve and Hunt each suggested amendments. A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the minutes as amended. 
ACTION ITEMS
PSA Tournament NCO and Referees
Hunt sought confirmation from the Board to approve $1000 funds in support of the National Capital Open. Of this, $400 is targeted for pro-run clinics for NCS members, and $600 is to go toward discounted tickets to the PSA events for NCS members. The organizers of NCO have agreed to use a 3-referee system of certified referees for the PSA event and the referees will be selected and remunerated through NCS. A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the funds as proposed by Hunt. A stipulation is that in future years, NCS support will not be forthcoming as long as the event is again scheduled for the same weekend as the Woodruff-Nee or any other long-standing local tournament.
Nicol David/Amanda Sobhy

Hunt reported that he has been in negotiations to bring WISPA player and world #1-ranked player Nicol David, as well as US #1 junior Amanda Sobhy, to the National Capital area the weekend of Feb 4-6. He reported that Nicol David commands $3000 per day for appearances. He proposed rotating the two women through area clubs, with clinics, play-the-pro opportunities, and exhibition matches. He has been in contact with the various clubs to gauge interest and commitment. He asked the Board to approve $1000 towards supporting this effort. A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the funds as proposed by Hunt. 

“Keep Eye on Ball” Film Screening

David reported that he has been in negotiations with Beth Rasin, a producer of the Hashim Khan documentary film, to arrange for a screening of the movie with her in attendance. A tentative date of Thursday Feb 17 has been proposed. David proposes using University Club as a venue. There is a cost associated with screening the movie, and David ask the Board to approve up to $1000 in support of this effort, with a possible option for multiple showings. A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the funds as proposed by David. 

Amr Shabana/Shahir Razik

Malcolm reported that Jay Naseem is organizing a weekend event scheduled for Feb 25-27 at Regency S&H that will include appearances by PSA players Amr Shabana and Shahir Razik. He plans an exhibition match as well as half-day (3 hour) clinics with the pros. David reported a Bronze level junior tournament will be held in conjunction with this weekend as well. Malcolm reported that Jay has requested NCS support at the same level that we support the NCO. A motion was made to advance $250 outright to Jay toward exhibition tickets, as well as up to $750 in discounts for NCS members participating in the clinics. For the first 10 NCS members signing up for the clinics, the cost would be reduced from $300 to $225. A stipulation of NCS support is that no adult tournament be held that weekend. The motion was seconded, and passed with a 4-1 vote. 

AGENDA ITEMS

Sport & Health Court Fees
Malcolm reported that, starting January 15, all Sport & Health clubs will begin charging all players at all times $8/court. He does not know what the impact on league play will be. 
Treasurer’s Report

Steve distributed the Treasurer’s report for the mid-year. He reported that our membership revenue is ahead of planned, with more than $10K of a total $16K projected at the year half-way mark. He also reported that NCS is now officially incorporated in the District of Columbia. The Board thanked Steve for his persistence in pursuing this status. 
NCS Singles Handicap Mixer Event

Only two people have registered for this event so far. AJ will ask Abir to send out an email blast to the membership. All BOD members were asked to promote the event to their associates. 

League Update

Malcolm reported that the eye protection policy has been in place and he has not heard of any violations. He will continue to monitor this issue. 

OLD BUSINESS


NCS Bylaws Revision
AJ is still awaiting legal review before submitting the revised bylaws for Board vote. 
NCS League Rules Revision/Updating
No update
Other Business

Next Meeting

AJ reviewed the schedule of NCS BOD meeting dates through the end of the fiscal year. Hunt has posted the revised dates on the website. A date for the next meeting of the full Board is Wednesday, Feb 23, 2011 at 6:45pm at Regency Sport & Health.
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:35pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

Annesley W. Copeland
for Munish Sikka, Secretary
